
ST. ROSE OF LIMA 
ALTOONA, PENNSYLVANIA SEPTEMBER 3, 2017 

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS FOR THE WEEK 
 
Sun Sept 3 Twenty-Second Sunday in Ordinary  
Mon Sept 4 9:00 AM  Labor Day Mass 
Tues Sept 5 6:10 PM Bingo 
 7:00 PM Legion of Mary 
Wed Sept 6 5:00-6:00 PM Pro-Life Rosary 
Thurs Sept 7 9:00-11:00 AM Eucharistic Adoration 
Fri Sept 8 6:10 PM Bingo 
Sun Sept 10 Twenty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 9:15-10:15 Religious Ed. Gr. K-9 
 12:00 NOON Mass at Highland Park & 
  Parish Picnic 
 6:30-8:00 PM Religious Ed. Gr. 10 & 11 
  
 
Monday, Sept. 4  

9:00 a.m. 
 †Deceased of Golden & Halicky Families (Family) 
  
Tuesday, Sept. 5 
8:30 a.m.  
 †Carl Harker (Family) 
  
Wednesday, Sept. 6 
8:30 a.m. 
 †Dr. Richard Capriotti   
 
Thursday, Sept. 7 
8:30 a.m.  
 †Elizabeth Marnecheck (Lois Kuzich & Son) 
  
Friday, Sept. 8  The Nativity of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
8:30 a.m. 
 †Richard W. Beck (Wife & Family) 
  
Saturday, Sept. 9  Saint Peter Claver 
 4:00p.m. 
 †Antonio & Maria Maniglia (Family) 
 
Sunday, Sept. 10  Twenty-Third Sunday in Ordinary 
Time 
8:00 a.m.   †David & Patricia Shellenberger (Grandchildren)  
10:30 a.m. †Lou Bettwy (Wife & Family) 
12 Noon      MASS AT HIGHLAND PARK AND 
                    PARISH PICNIC 
 
 
CANDLES: 
The Rinker Family by St. Rose Parish Family, 
Special Intention by Jeanne Traficante, Health &  
Welfare of Kathy Woomer by The Legion of Mary. 

MINISTERS FOR THIS WEEK 
Monday, September 4, 2017 Labor Day Mass 
9:00 a.m. 
Servers: Volunteers 
Eucharistic Ministers: Deacon Woomer, Mary Engelman, 
Volunteers 
Readers: Helen Rhodes, Volunteer 
Saturday, September 9, 2017 
4:00 p.m. 
Servers: Elizabeth Yahner, Abby Yahner, Voluonteer 
Eucharistic Ministers: Deacon Woomer, Debra 
Fraundorfer, Martin Kooman, Barbara Kooman, Matthew 
Yahner  
Readers: Joseph Maschue, Elizabeth Tully 
Sunday, September 10, 2017 
8:00 a.m. 
Servers: Finley Steinbugl, Maren Steinbugl, Lucas 
Steinbugl 
Eucharistic Ministers: Deacon Woomer, Delores Cree, 
Mary Lou Horton, Karen McGraw, Linda Zakrzwski 
Readers: Charles Wolf, Linda Wolf 
10:30 a.m. 
Servers: Claire Cammarata, Nathan Cammarata, Nathan 
Murphy 
Eucharistic Ministers: Regina Friedenberger, Regina 
Murphy, Mary Wiley, Kitty Zelnosky, Lauryn Zelnosky 
Readers: Todd Cammarata, Thomas A. Irwin 
12:00 Noon 
Servers: Rachel Lucas, Kylie Kathleen Pacovsky, Caleb 
Trexler 
Eucharistic Ministers: Philip Bracken, Volunteers 
Readers: Christina Bracken, Deborah Kawtoski 
 
 

PASTOR’S CORNER 
 
As we celebrate Labor Day this Monday, maybe we 
should ask ourselves how we see our work. 
At times it can certainly seem a bit burdensome, 
maybe a bit too demanding, and maybe even a little 
tedious. For many, it is at the top of the list of things to 
complain about. We might complain about the hours, 
our co-workers, our boss, our pay or our benefits. 
But this week perhaps we should recall that work is 
truly a blessing. Just ask the many people today 
struggling to find work; the disabled, the unemployed, 
the recently graduated. Is it that way for us?  Work 
offers us an opportunity to put our God-given talents 
to good use, to provide for one’s self and one’s family, 
to contribute to the betterment of society, and 
participation in God’s ongoing work of creation. This 
Monday let us take a minute to thank God for the work 
we have and offer a prayer for those still searching. 
 
THE WEEKEND OF SEPTEMBER 16-17 WE WILL 
TAKE UP A COLLECTION FOR THE HURRICANE 
VICTIMS. 



TWENTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 

PARISH SACRIFICIAL GIVING-AUG. 26-27, 2017 

 
CATHOLIC UNIVERSITY OF AMERICA 
Next weekend, September 9-10 we will take up the 
National Collection the Catholic University of America. 
The Catholic University of America is the national 
university of the Catholic Church in the United States, 
located in Washington, D.C.  It provides an 
academically rigorous education guided by Catholic 
intellectual tradition to nearly 7,000 students every 
year. More than 4,000 students directly receive 
scholarships aid from this Collection, including many 
from our diocese. 
Please use the envelope that is in your pack of 
envelopes. 
 
Deacon Jim’s  “A Moment with Our Lady” 
The first meeting of the Legion of Mary was held on 
September 7, 1921, the eve of the feast of Our Lady’s 
Nativity. On that day, in Dublin, Ireland, fifteen young 
women, one priest and one layman-Frank Duff, a 
young official of the Ministry of Finance—knelt on the 
floor around an improvised altar. They sought an 
apostolate with and for Mary, in accordance with the 
teachings of Saint Louis de Montfort. Filled with 
enthusiasm, the group invoked the Holy Spirit, and 
then recited the Rosary. Together they proposed to 
make regular visits to the sick and those in distress. 
They unanimously chose to hold weekly meetings with 
prayer, spiritual talks and reports from each member 
on the previous week’s work. Thus, the Legion of 
Mary was born and Mary’s spiritual army was soon to 
encircle the globe. 
 
If a tree is judged by its fruits, and the blood of martyrs 
is the seed of Christians, then the Legion of Mary has 
every reason to hope for a glorious future in the 
battlefront of Mary’s, and the Church’s warfare against 
the forces of evil. The worldwide apostolate has been 
called “a miracle of these modern times,” and from its 
inception, the Legion of Mary has always supported 
the papacy. 
 
Learn more of the Legion of Mary, by attending a 
meeting held each Tuesday evening at 7:00 where 
you will find a welcoming group who love our 
lady. 
 
 

 
MAY HE REST IN PEACE 
Please pray for the repose of the soul of Cole 
Rinker whom we honored with Christian Burial. 
May God give comfort to his family. 
 
BAPTISM 
Congratulations to Trey Patrick Kissell son of M/M 
Frederick Kissell who received the Sacrament of 
Baptism. 

 
OUR PARISH PICNIC NEEDS YOU!!! 

SEPTEMBER 10, 2017 
NOON MASS 

HIGHLAND PARK 
Our parish picnic will start with the noon Mass 
and the picnic will follow. Please bring a lawn 
chair for Mass.  We are looking for parishioners of 
all ages to help us with this year’s parish picnic. 
We are looking for volunteers to help with set-up, 
run the kids’ games, clean-up activities, etc. We 
are also looking for game ideas and activities for 
parish members of all ages. If you are interested 
in helping us with our picnic, please contact either 
Carole Housum at 695-7249 or Dan Weaver at 
935-7404. A sign-up sheet and menu is located 
on the table in the foyer of the Church. Thank 
You!! 
 
SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 
The Society of St. Vincent de Paul will hold its Annual 
Dinner and Liturgy Sunday, October 15, 2017 at St. 
Francis University in Loretto. This year the Society 
celebrates 400 years of Vincentian Charism. For 
information concerning the event or reservations 
contact the Society at 813-943-1981. The Liturgy and 
Dinner is open to all Vincentians, volunteers and 
friends of the Society. 
 
SUPPER CLUB 
The Supper Club will meet a Applebee’s on 
September 10 at 12 Noon. Call Mary for 
reservations 946-3449. 

OFFERTORY PRESENTERS 

Sept. 9 4:00 p.m. Mary Lou Moffitt & Ron Skupien 

Sept. 10 8:00 a.m. Jack & Shirley Donoughe 

 10:30 a.m. Stacey Knott & Family 

 Noon Volunteers 

Regular $7699.74 Christmas $    35.00 

Capital Campaign $    13.00 Candles $    25.00 

Assumption $    45.00 Rose $  148.76 

  Total $7966.50 



ST. ROSE OF LIMA 
ALTOONA, PENNSYLVANIA SEPTEMBER 3, 2017 

2017 CATHOLIC MINISTRIES DRIVE 
GOAL $42,763 
Catholics throughout our Diocesan Household are 
participating in the Catholic Ministries Drive. Our 
goal is $42,763 at 5% decrease from last year. 
We have received $29,522 towards our goal. 
Thank you to all who have participated in the 
Catholic Ministries Drive. Your sacrificial gift 
brings the hope of Jesus Christ to all who rely on 
Catholic Charities, Vocations, Youth Ministry and 
other ministries and services. 
All contributions— no matter the amount—are 
important in carrying out the Church’s 
evangelizing mission. Please return your Catholic 
Ministries Drive pledge card as soon as possible. 
Please consider this need in your prayerful 
reflection on your gift. Thank you for your support. 
  
 
LITURGICAL REFLECTION… 
Monday, September 4, is a Day of Prayer in the 
Diocese of Altoona-Johnstown. On Labor Day the 
local church will observe the intention for Human 
Rights and Equality. Please pray the following 
for all who seek just and rewarding work. 
 
 God, full of compassion and love, 
 watch over our brothers and sisters 
 who seek work to meet the needs 
 of their families. 
 Provide labor that offers just wages 
 and dignity of life so all may live 
 comfortably in our day. 
 We pray for employers and employees. 
 On this Labor Day we ask your blessings 
 through Christ our Lord. Amen 
  
 

FAMILIES AND THE GOSPEL 
September 3                                  Mt. 16:21-27 
Relationships live in a careful balance. If a person 
changes, the balance is altered requiring a shift in 
the relationship. In today’s gospel Jesus 
announced a change and Peter resisted. 
Sometimes those we count on for support may 
actually get in the way. Jesus told Peter: “You are 
an obstacle to me.” 
 

HOLY TRINITY SCHOOL NEWS 
 

Holy Trinity Catholic Magazine Sale 2017. Sale 
began, August 28th. All sales will be done online this 
year. Register at www.gaschoolstore.com/etools. 
Use the Holy Trinity Catholic online ID: 4612776. 
Find the student you are supporting and begin making 
purchases. All items ship directly to you. Altoona- 
(814)381-7011 Hollidaysburg (814) 695-6112  
Middle School (814) 942-7835. 
 
Home School Meeting 
Our first Home School meeting will be held on 
Thursday, September 7th at 6:00 p.m. at our Middle 
school location. 
 
Holy Trinity Catholic School Presents 
Rockin’ the Key’s Dueling Piano’s By Dueling 
Piano’s International. 
Friday, September 22 at the Railroaders Museum. 
Tickets are $25.00 a person. Join us and our 
professional entertainers as they tickle the ivories and 
tickle your funny bones! Put two sharp-witted, 
incredibly talented musicians with two grand pianos on 
a stage, then add in an excited crowd of people; the 
result is an evening of fast, funny, and unforgettable 
entertainment. Tickets are on sale now. Call or stop by 
any of our three campuses for tickets. 
Middle School –942-7835  Altoona-381-7011 
Hollidaysburg –695-6112. 
 
Holy Trinity Sports 
Go to the holytrinitycatholic.school website to find 
information about our upcoming football season and 
schedule. 
 
“Like” us on our FACEBOOK page!! Holy Trinity 
Catholic School 
 
AND remember to check our school website for 
important school information. 
 
holytrinitycatholic.school 
 
 
CCD REGISTRATION 
Next Sunday, September 10 CCD classes start for 
grades K-11. For students in grade K thru 9 the time 
will be 9:15-10:15 a.m. and for grades 10 & 11 time 
will be 6:30-8:00 p.m. Registration forms may be 
picked up in the foyer of the Church or at the Rectory. 
$10.00 per child or $20.00 for family. You must 
register your child every year. 



TWENTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 

LITURGICAL REFLECTION… 
The order of Celebrating Matrimony offers three 
distinct rituals for celebrating the Sacrament of 
Matrimony. First, there is the order of celebrating 
Matrimony with Mass; second, there is the order 
of celebrating Matrimony without Mass; and the 
Church presents a third ritual for celebrating 
Matrimony between a Catholic and a 
Catechumen or a Non-Christian. All three orders 
contain: scripture and homily, questions of intent 
addressed to the bride and groom, consent 
between the man and woman, blessing and 
giving of rings, universal prayer, Our Father and 
Nuptial Blessing. It is the usual custom to have 
two Catholics married within Mass. 
 
Stewardship Reflection 
22nd Sunday in Ordinary time 
Jesus calls on us to deny ourselves and follow 
him. Perhaps he is trying to help us see that 
everything we think we own is really a gift from 
God. Good stewards recognize this and strive to 
use all of their gifts responsibly. 
 
Our Lady of Fatima: “Hoagie Sale” 
12” White or Wheat Roll for $7.25 each 
All American = American Cheese, Bologna, 
Ham, Hard salami; All Cheese = American, 
Provolone, Swiss; Italian = Ham,. Hot ham, Hard 
salami, Pepperoni, Provolone; Ham & Cheese = 
Ham, Provolone; Turkey = Turkey, Provolone; 
Turkey & Ham = Turkey , Ham, Provolone 
All hoagies come with lettuce, tomatoes, onions, 
banana peppers and dressing.   Order Deadline: 
Wednesday, September 20, 2017 Noon; 
Pickup: Wednesday, September 27, 2017 at 
Rectory, 2010—12th Ave., 11 AM—1 PM and 4 
PM—6 PM. 
To order phone: (814) 942-0371 or email: 
olfoff10@hotmail.com   
 
ALTAR FLOWER MEMORIAL 
If you would like to have flowers put on the altar 
for the weekend offered in memory or in honor of 
someone, please call the Rectory 944-8509. 
 
 

MUSIC NOTES 
 

THE ST. ROSE OF LIMA ADULT CHOIRS will 
begin rehearsals for the 2017-18 liturgical season 
on Wednesday, September 6, 2017 in the choir 
loft.  The first rehearsal will be a combined 
rehearsal of both ADULT choirs beginning at 7:30 
p.m. We will be practicing for the first choir mass 
at noon, Sunday, September 10 at Highland Park. 
NEW MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME. 
Anyone interested in joining one of the adult 
choirs please contact Bryce Cossitor at 943-0174 
so that music folders can be prepared and ready 
for you that evening. 
 
 

THE FRIAR’S NOOK GIFT SHOP 
 

YARD SALE 
 
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 16TH 
10:00 AM—4:00 PM 
 
ITEMS INCLUDE: 
Books—DVDs—CDs 
Clothing, Teaching Materials, Church Supplies, 
Gifts, and much more! 
Rain or Shine! 
*Refreshments available for purchase* 
Follow the signs at the intersection of Route 36 
and Monastery Road. 
 
REDEMPTORIST PARISH MISSION 
St. Michael the Archangel Parish in Hollidaysburg 
will be hosting a Redemptorist Mission from 
Monday to Wednesday, September 11th to 13th. 
The theme of the Mission Talks after a 9 o’clock 
morning Mass will be the challenge, cost, and 
reward of discipleship. The Mission Talks during a 
7 o’clock evening service will focus on 
encountering Jesus in the sacraments. During the 
evening services, the Sacrament of the Sick will 
be celebrated on Monday, the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation on Tuesday, and the Sacrament of 
the Eucharist (Mass) on Wednesday.  
Redemptorist priest, Father Paul Bryan and 
Franciscan Sister Mary Sninsky will be 
conducting the Mission. 
 
 


